
Minutes from the Lighthouse UCW Meeting on June 17, 2024 

Our meeting was held at the Lake House, home of Terry Boyd and Joseph Addley. 

Many thanks to them for opening their home which provided a beautiful view of 

the lake, the sunset and their gardens. 

Donna welcomed 13 members to the meeting. 

Donna said Grace and then we enjoyed a delicious Pot Luck Supper .  

We then repeated the UCW Purpose. 

Donna read a story with the theme of “New Beginnings”. 

Sheila read a verse about a new person joining a meeting and how she was treated. 

Donna said a prayer about New Beginnings created by Dotty McClelland. 

Business: 

  Financial Report – we have $300 in our account. We voted to make a $100 

donation each to Silver Lake Camp for their dining hall and to the United Church 

of Canada which will be sent to the Regina Native Ministry who assemble 

welcome bags for Indigenous mothers. These bags contain items that the babies 

and moms need, including a small Medicine bag of traditional Indigenous 

medicines. 

   Mary Phillips gave a report on the Scottish Festival Sale. We agreed to cancel 

this event because there doesn’t appear to be any events going on in the park at the 

time of our sale. Mary will put a notice in the Announcements. 

    Nancy Brash and Pat Jennings agreed to host the September meeting and Pat 

Porter and Krista Ritchie agreed to host the October meeting. 

We closed the meeting with the UCW Prayer. 

                 This meeting was hosted by Sheila Bauer and Donna Mowry 

 


